






Bumper Repair - $475 | front or rear

Please trust our advertisers for the services 
you can count on. And be sure to tell them 
you saw their ad here.

The advertisers who place ads in the WHHO Newsletter 
show that they believe in making Woodland Hills an even 
better community. They are professionals dedicated to 
providing you with attentive service and fair prices. And 
they recognize that supporting the WHHO with their ads 
helps you get the information and sometimes political 
�L�Q�W�H�U�Y�H�Q�W�L�R�Q���W�K�D�W���F�D�Q���P�D�N�H���D���V�X�E�V�W�D�Q�W�L�D�O���G�L�•�H�U�H�Q�F�H���L�Q���\�R�X�U��
neighborhood. Why not patronize the businesses you see 
here or give these services an opportunity to bid for your 
project?  Call them up today, and be sure to tell them that 
you saw their advertisement in the WHHO newsletter. We 
appreciate it. They appreciate your business. And the com-
munity appreciates your thoughtfulness.



WHHO
Woodland Hills Homeowners’ Organization
P.O. Box 6368, Woodland Hills, CA 91365

Next Meeting
     Wednesday January 23, 2019     

7:30 P.M.American Legion Hall

5320 Fallbrook Ave.,

Woodland Hills, CA   91367

(Located ½ block north of Ventura Blvd.)

General Meeting
January 23, 2019

(See inside for details)



Pierce College President’s Column

On Thursday night, November 8, 2018, the American 
Red Cross contacted Los Angeles Pierce College and asked 
if it could establish an Emergency Evacuation Center on 
campus for the growing numbers of residents displaced by 
the raging Woolsey and Hill fires. They initially thought the 
Center would draw between 60 and 100 people.  We opened 
one of our gyms, and then another, to take in our neighbors. 
By dawn, there were over 1,100 evacuees on our campus, 
either in one or the other of our two gyms, in our largest 
conference center, or just sleeping in their cars in one of our 
parking lots. It was the first time in Pierce’s 70-year history 
that the campus was opened to human evacuees.

 Classes were cancelled; employees arriving Friday 
morning volunteered to assist and were pressed into service 
alongside the Red Cross. More than 250 faculty, staff, and 
students spent some, or part, of their holiday weekend 
serving and comforting the evacuees and provided support 
services for the Red Cross. Some volunteered 12 and 18-
hour shifts to make certain no one was hungry, cold, or left 
alone. Our Equestrian Center faculty and staff, in partnership 
with the City and County of Los Angeles, tended to evacuated 
horses and livestock around the clock.

As word spread, donations began coming in from 
local businesses. Equally amazing were the people of our 
community. Neighbors rolled through campus for four days 
asking what the evacuees needed, and returned later with 
cars and trucks filled with water, diapers, clothing, shoes, 
and toys. The response from local officials was astonishing. 
Woodland Hills City Councilman Bob Blumenfield spent most 
of Saturday on campus, comforting those fleeing the fires, and, 
with his staff, collected donations of personal items including 
food, toiletries, and clothing. State Senator Henry Stern 
stayed on site much of Saturday evening where he toured 
the facilities and sat with evacuees, providing them updates 
and information regarding their towns and neighborhoods at 
the front line of the ongoing fire disaster. Mayor Eric Garcetti 
made an unpublicized visit to the campus, staying for nearly 
two hours while meeting with evacuees, providing them with 
the most up-to-date fire evacuation information, and visiting 
the Pierce “residence halls” with me.

 What began as a simple “ask” turned into a community 
affair. I’m taking a bit of time now to share how proud I am 
of all who came together here … proving that Pierce College 
is not simply a college in its community; rather, it is the 
community’s college.

Best regards,
Lawrence G. Buckley, PhD
Los Angeles Pierce College Interim President
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In case you missed the last general meeting: 

The seating room was gone. The standing room was gone. In 
fact there was no room left at the WHHO December 3rd meeting 
where 250+ concerned homeowners and parents packed the 
American Legion Hall to urge the LAUSD to steer clear of converting 
the former Oso Street Elementary, Collins Street Elementary, Platt 
Ranch Elementary, Highlander Elementary, and Hughes Middle 
School into sites for homeless students and their families, homeless 
teachers, possibly homeless shelters and RV home sites, or any 
uses other than restoring the neighborhood schools at those sites.

The outpouring was in response to two resolutions to study 
the possibility of the LAUSD working with the City of LA to convert 
existing District properties into homes for “homeless students and 
their families,” or for the City or County to lease those properties for 
other types of services and housing.

“I think that LAUSD Board member Scott Schmerelson who 
attended the meeting with LAUSD administrator Dr. Debra Bryant 
and several other school administrators got the point that this 
community—and all of our neighborhoods—want LAUSD to rebuild 
the schools they’ve bulldozed and refurbish the others that they’ve 
let go to ruin,” commented WHHO Board member Bob Veeck who 
chairs the WHHO’s Education Committee. 

Richard Sheinberg, a member of the WHHO Education 
Committee, added that, “ We feel that the existing LAUSD elementary 
schools have insufficient capacity to handle the K-8 education of 
the youth from more than ten thousand new residences planned 
for Warner Center and other locations in Woodland Hills, as well 
as the expected influx of new families buying existing homes in our 
neighborhoods.”

The packed audience obviously impacted Schmerelson who 
emphatically stated he would not consider the  Platt Ranch and 
Highlander sites as locations for homeless. But, he quickly added 
he was just one vote on LAUSD and that homeowners would have 
to convince three other LAUSD Board members for the study to be 
officially scrapped. 

He also casually referred to some plans for the Collins site and 
the Schwartzeneager Charter Group but didn’t elaborate. LAUSD 
Board member Nick Melvoin who represents most of the schools in 
Woodland Hills was not able to attend. WHHO has put together an 
impressive “coalition” to work towards protecting school properties 
and advancing the need for new area schools in light of the 
expected increase in population from new development and new 
homeowners. Look for more on our “coalition” on our website and 
future issues of this newsletter.

General Meeting
Wednesday, Jan. 23, 2018 - 7:30 P.M.  at the American Legion Hall

5320 Fallbrook Avenue, Woodland Hills, California

Speaker: Councilman Bob Blumenfield, CD-3
Topic: The State of the West Valley

The WHHO has asked the honorable Council District-3 Councilman Bob 
Blumenfield to present his insights on the state of Woodland Hills, Warner 
Center and the West Valley to Woodland Hills and area homeowners. The 
Councilman will address topics such as the homeless situation, the update 
of the Community Plan, possible refinements for the Warner Center 2035 
Community Plan, the City’s plans for dealing with growth in the West Valley, 
preserving Dirt Mulholland, how to help protect our school properties for 
education and build more schools, and numerous other lifestyle-impacting 
initiatives. Homeowners are encouraged to ask questions about any City-
related items that may impact their neighborhoods.
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